
Course Review: The Oregon Golf Club
Snooty. Sorry, but that’s the first word to describe 
the private Oregon Golf Club. They aren’t very wel-
coming of those who aren’t of their kind.

We’ll talk objectively about the actual course here 
soon. But here was the situation behind our visit. 
We, along with frequent playing partners Dave 
Cadd and Mitch Nosack, won a scramble in 2012 
where the prize was a round for four at Oregon Golf 
Club. Now, if you’re OGC and you’re giving away 
such prizes, you need to assume riff-raff like us may 
show up. We were dressed well, followed their very 
restrictive exceptions for scheduling the round, but 
from the phone call to make the tee time to check-
ing in at the pro shop, we were very much made to 
feel that we didn’t belong. Again, if you don’t want 
us there, don’t give away rounds as prizes at other 
tournaments. It was a stark difference for Don, who 
had played there one other time in a political fund-
raiser for an Oregon Republican Party candidate. 
(For the record, Don is a non-affiliated voter, but his 
job has him attending various political events for 
both parties.) At that event, everyone was warmly 
welcomed. Hmm.  

On to the course itself. Designed by noted Oregon 
golfer and golf course designer Peter Jacobsen, the 
Oregon Golf Club is located on acreage on SW Pe-
tes Mountain Road in West Linn, though if you’ve 
never been there, it’s not West Linn proper, but up 
off of the Stafford Road exit of I-205. Sculpted from 
and surrounded by farmland, par is 72 and you can 
play from one of three sets of tees that basically 
bump up 500 yards each — 6046 from the “member 
tees” (which we played though obviously not mem-
bers), 6592 from the “championship tees” and a ro-
bust 7052 from the “Jacobsen tees.” 

Many of you reading this may have seen the course, 
as OGC was the host course of the Fred Meyer 
Challenge for many years. The layout is full of trees, 
Ponderosa pines in particular. If you decide to walk 
the Oregon Golf Club, be prepared for a workout, it’s 
hilly. There’s no denying the course’s physical beau-
ty or golfing challenge. OGC is meticulously mani-
cured. Stay in the fairway and you’ll have a good 
lie; stray off and you’ll find deep rough or other form 
of coarse vegetation. There are flower gardens and 
views of both Mt. Hood and the Willamette River. 
You’ll pass homes that include guest houses grand-
er than anything we normal people will ever see. 

The greens are what you’d expect for a high-brow 
private course: near perfect, quick but consistent 
and full of sneaky undulations that will make you 
think twice before pulling back the putter head.

Unfortunately, we were required to start on No. 10, 
which isn’t what you want to do at OGC. The first 
few holes on the front nine are pretty open, espe-
cially No. 1, a medium length par 5 from the white 
tees (453 yards) that features a hugely wide fairway, 
allowing you to warm up a bit. No. 10 is a weird, 
short (324 yards) downhill dogleg right with an al-
most-blind tee shot, a really tough hole to start with 
if you don’t know the course. Starting on the back 
did bring us to No. 12 more quickly, one of OGC’s 
most picturesque holes (above).

The OGC clubhouse (left) is beautiful, intimidating 
and ostentatious. We were pretty sure we wouldn’t 
be welcome to nose around, so we didn’t try.


